CORONATION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL



4810 Van Horne Ave. Montreal, QC H3W 1J Tel: 514-733-7790

www.emsb.qc.ca/coronation

END-OF-YEAR NEWSLETTER



Dear Parents/Guardians,

It's amazing how fast the year has gone by. It seems like it was September just yesterday! Having said that, we still have a few weeks left to complete our school year. Exams for Cycle 3 students are underway so please have your child come to school on time. Please make non-urgent appointments at a later date. I would also like to ask for your support to ensure that students wear their school uniform (white top and black bottom) on a daily basis until the end of the year. Finally, **Happy Mother's Day** to all the special ladies in our lives.

SAVE THESE DATES:

| May 5 PED DAY *Daycare is open |
|--------------------------------|
|--------------------------------|

| May 11 | Halo | o Race [•] | for C | ycle 3 | stud | lents |
|--------|------|---------------------|-------|--------|------|-------|
|--------|------|---------------------|-------|--------|------|-------|

| May 19 | Biodôme Field | Trip for Cycle 1 |
|--------|---------------|------------------|
|--------|---------------|------------------|

| May 25 | Parc Frédérick-Back for Grade 5 students | |
|--------|--|--|
|--------|--|--|

| June 8 | Cycle 3 to Quebec City |
|--------|---------------------------|
| June 8 | Kindergarten Graduation |
| June 9 | PED DAY * Daycare is open |

June 21 Grade 6 Graduation

June 22 Last Full Day of School for all students including Pre-Kindergarten & Kindergarten

June 22 3rd Term Report Card



Chocolate Bar Fundraiser Update

First, a BIG thank you to all who participated in our chocolate bar fundraiser. If you still have not collected the money (\$90) please do so as soon as possible. If you would like to continue selling, we have some boxes left and would love your support. Chocolates will also be sold at the Talent Show on May 12th so please come and buy some bars (\$3 each).

We would like to **THANK** Matt from CINÉSTARZ Cinema who generously donated 12 movie tickets for our weekly draws.





Two of our four lucky winners, Kyah and Ariane, of our weekly draws received a \$15 gift certificate to Walmart. More winners to come!



Coronation is hosting a Talent Show on Friday, May 12th, in collaboration

with the Cycle 3 Kids for Social Change students. Popcorn, juice, and bracelets will be sold to support their cause: Earthquake relief in Syria and Turkiye. There will be a \$2 cover charge (cash please) and all proceeds will be donated to the Canadian Red Cross. Doors open at 6:00 pm and the show will begin at 6:30 pm. Come cheer on our talented Cycle 2 & 3 students and support this important cause. We look forward to seeing you there.





PreSchool Activities

Students in Rooms 103 & 104 have been learning about our universe. They have created out of this world art and will be visiting the Planetarium.

CORONATION STARS!

On May 3rd, Ms. Soumiya's and Ms. Rhealyne's Kindergarten students became superstars! They worked very hard to learn about the monarchy, King Charles III's upcoming coronation and the connection to Coronation, our very own school. Both CTV and Global News came and filmed this royal presentation. It was truly a regal experience!

See at our beautiful stars at:

CTV News: https://vimeo.com/823545168?share=copy

GLOBAL News: https://vimeo.com/823544968?share=copy







Cycle 1



Cycle 1 will be welcoming back artist, Anouk Looten, as part of the Culture in the School Program. They will be making stunning stained glass art. Also, in May, the students will get to enjoy a day at the Biodome/Planetarium. It is sure to be "memoBiorable" for one and all!

Cycle 2

Cycle 2 students of Grades 4 and ¾ (Rooms 223 & 227) have been working on biographies both in English and in French. They have researched, written the person's life events in chronological order and presented the information on a Biography poster or on a HyperDoc.





Cycle 3

The month of April was Autism Acceptance Month and the students of Room 206 learnt about understanding, inclusivity and kindness. As a fun way to wrap up their ELA activities, they will be hosting a fun outdoor game of soccer- baseball on Wednesday, May 3rd, where all the 4 closed classrooms at Coronation are invited to come play. The students of Room 206 will run the activity by explaining the rules, helping students play, and most of all... having fun with their fellow schoolmates.

Cycle 3 - Storytelling

Coronation's in-school storytelling competition was held on March 23rd. It was an exciting experience for all the participants. The winners of Coronation's 2023 Storytelling Competition is Rebeca Siebos for English and Ariane Piaget for French. Congratulations to all who participated!







CONGRATS to Rebeca Siebos who is this year's recipient of the Bourse de mérite from the Comité de gestion de la taxe scolaire de l'Île de Montréal for her work, effort and overall school performance. On May 8th, EMSB will be granting scholarships to 9 deserving students and Rebeca is one of these amazing people. We are all very proud of her accomplishment!

Daycare

Daycare students harvested plants on the Nutritower (indoor hydroponic garden system) which produced lettuce, kale, coriander and spinach. Then, they made and enjoyed summer rolls.







They are also growing flowers, and watching butterfly cocoons transform into colorful butterflies.



SENIOR WINGS CLASS/Room 210

Back by popular demand, the chicks are on their way to the Sr. WINGS class. They will arrive as eggs and hatch into chicks right before the students' eyes! They will be in an incubator until they are ready to hatch. Students will be monitoring their growth, learning about chickens and witnessing the hatching. What an exciting experience!